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Next Meeting: 

November 3, 2016 ~  7:00 p.m.  

 

St. Barnabas Church 

1697 East Main Road 

Portsmouth, RI 02871 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Remember to bring your: 

¶ RAFFLE TICKETS!! 

¶ Name tag 

¶ Fabric strip of the month 

¶ Boutique of the month  

¶ Show and Tell 

 

Board Members 

President: Ruth Sears 

Vice President:  Chris Bagley  

Secretary:  Jennie Nestlerode  

Treasurer:  Martha Munkacsy 

 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

 

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

  

Committees 

Hospitality:  Donna Bozeman and  

   Donna Chaves 

Fabric Strip of the Month:   

   Chris Bagley 

Boutique Item of the Month:   

   Carol Garvey and Lori Bessette 

Membership:  Carol Garvey 

Community Service:  Noreen Kissell 

Sunshine:  Carol McOsker 

Program:  Sarah Sullivan and Lori 

Bessette  

Librarian:  Norma Jones 

Raffle Quilt ~ Judy Messenger;   

   Susan Rood and Barbara Niekerk 

 

 

Next Board Meeting 

Thursday, November 10, 7:00 p.m., 

home of Susan Rood 

 

Web Site 

http://quiltersbytheseari.com 

 

 Volume 10, Number 3 

QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting; to 

share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

A M ESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Hello Quilters,  

 

Here we are in October, and the weather is 

still in the 70õs today as I write this.  I know it 

wonõt last for long, and probably itõs quite 

different as you read this, knowing how 

quickly things change here in New England.   But the holi-

days will be here before we know it, and I hope you are al-

ready working on those gifts and projects you want done by 

the end of the year. 

 

I am so happy to announce that Lori Bessette has agreed to 

help Sarah Sullivan with the programs going forward.   A 

sincere thanks to Allison Wilbur who has done her share and 

more for our program plans and is continuing to help out 

Lori and Sarah as they take over the tasks.  If you want to 

make a program suggestion, please contact them with your 

ideas.  Lori will continue to help out with the boutique table 

and in many other ways, and I thank her on behalf of all of 

us for taking this on. 

 

The Advocacy Quilt team is working on their blocks and 

making plans for sashing and borders, while we learn the 

stories of these women who are refugees in Jordan.  We 

look forward to sharing this with everyone as the project 

continues. 

 

If you are on a subcommittee for the quilt show you know 

the first meeting was held and plans are underway for our 

show. Thanks to all who are involved.  I hope everyone has 

a quilt to show in April!  

 

As for me, I have way too many projects started.  Itõs time to 

focus on some unfinished business and get things done! 

 

Keep stitching,  

 

.KJB\/9FHI, President 

November 2016 

mailto:srsusanscats@Gmail.com
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Quilters by the Sea 2016-17 Calendar 

November 3:  Diana Annis Redwork Trunk Show 

Redwork embroidery is a simple technique:  outlined shapes worked in a  

single shade of thread.  In Dianaõs trunk show, you will learn itõs all about the  

history, the beauty of the past; how we have moved through revivals and brought  

this art to the modern generation.  Diana will take us on an historical journey from the 

present day back to the 1890õs with current works, vintage items, and antiques. 

 

  Workshop with Diana Annis:  Redwork, November 5, 9:30 - 1:30, Portsmouth Library.   

  Fee $25; minimum 10 students.  Learn this classic embroidery stitch done in red thread on  

  cream fabric.  You will make a holiday ornament to practice your stitching. 

 

December 1:  Holiday Party 

 

January 5, 6, 7:  Quilt -In!   

Itõs our annual super-sized, hands-on monthly meeting at St. Barnabas Church.  The meeting room 

will be set up for stitchinõ and b*tchinõ (quiltinõ and guiltinõ, needlinõ and wheedlinõ, sewinõ and 

crowinõ, okay, Iõll stop now...) from Thursday afternoon through Saturday.  Business meeting will 

be on Thursday, January 5, at 7:00 p.m. as usual (same batt time, same batt stationé)  More de-

tails will follow in the months to come.  

 

February 2:  Sandy Reynoldsõ Quilting Journey 

 

March 2:  Modern Quilting Trunk Show with Kathy Graves  

 

April 6:  TBA  

 

May 4:  Annual Meeting; speaker TBA 

 

June 1:  Ice Cream Social 

To sign up for a workshop, please contact Sarah Sullivan. 

Membership 

and the Quilt Show 

 

 

 

 

If you have any friends who have 

not renewed their membership, 

please let them know the deadline 

for that is December 1 in order to 

register a quilt in the show in April.  

Membership 
 

An update on attendance and membership from 

the October meeting: 

 

§ 59 people attended the October meeting. 

§ 2 of the attendees were new members. 

§ We have 83 total (paid) members. 

§ 20 former members have not yet renewed. 

       7HEDR7J:R(EH> 
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TREASURERõS REPORT ~ Martha Munkacsy, Treasurer 

Strip of the Month by CraB 
  

 November ... Yellow  

 December .... Green 

 January .... Blue 

 February .... Indigo 

 March .... Violet 

 April  .... Solids 

 May .... Black 

 June  ... White 

 

 

TWO cotton 2 Ĳó x 42ó strips of fabric 

 

Questions?  Email Christine Bagley. 

The 2017 Quilters by the Sea òSpring into Quiltsó Show is April 22 and 23 at the Portsmouth 

Middle School.  Get those quilts done, girls, so that this will be one terrific show!!! 

 

At the first meeting last month, we reviewed the committees and everyone introduced them-

selves.  Information from previous years and the òarchiveó were transferred to the new chairs.  

Volunteers stepped up to fill the Vendors and Publicity committees (but we can always use more 

help!).  

PFAFF FOR SALE  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A fellow quilter from East Green-

wich is selling a Pfaff Vision 5.5 

sewing and embroidery machine in 

perfect condition.  It has many 

feet, a carrying case, and four em-

broidery hoops. Asking $2600 or 

best offer.  

 

Contact Elizabeth Sonnenfeld: 

epsonnenfeld@gmail.com 

607-206-0240 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gursewingmachines.com%2Fpfaff-creative-vision-55-idt-ex-demonstrator-sewing-machine-4062&psig=AFQjCNGPFtJWl3j6F9rCYCeQWpco7lgvrw&ust=1477415114156
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This monthõs theme was inspired in part by a lap quilt made for me a few years ago by Victoria 

MacDonald VanderLinden, the dear friend who taught me to quilt when we were in high school 

and who now quilts and teaches classes in rural Ontario.  Itõs made of coffee-themed prints with 

coordinated browns, blacks, and neutrals, and she called it òCoffeeõs On Me.ó  Because when itõs 

on your lap, you see, the coffee is on you.  (You can understand why I love her so much.) 

 

 

Inspirations: 

§ Coffeeð or tea-themed print fabrics 

§ Deliciously rich brown, orange, and green fabric 

colors 

§ Tea-dyed fabrics 

§ Mug mats (free pattern for the ones shown at 

left at dmc-threads.com/stitch-batch-autumn-

mug-mats-wool -applique/)  

§ Tea cozies 

§ Napkins 

§ Teacup or mug patchwork or applique patterns 

(some cute paper piecing patterns here:   

    piecebynumber.com/tea-and-coffee-cups-free- 

    paper-pieced-quilt -blocks/) 

§ Bean bags (for games, not for coffee beansé) 

§ Coffee filter roses (www.fabartdiy.com/how -to-

diy-coffee-filter -roses/) 

§ Other coffee filter crafts (search on Google or 

Pinterest ñ you will be astonished) 

Knit a beehive tea 

cozy and take care of 

two themes at once! Tea Leaf Quilt Block 

Boutique of the Month:  

Java Jive (and Tea Time, Too) 

Letters, We Get (No) Letters 
Just a reminder that all Quilters by the Sea are welcome to con-

tribute quilt -related information, ideas, questions, anecdotes, or 

anything else that you think fellow members would enjoy see-

ing in the newsletter.  Just mail or email Catherine. 

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you have any member news that requires a bit of sunshine, please let me 

know by either phone or e -mail.   

                   ~ Carol McOsker  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwivj_7cm9TPAhXLrFQKHQ2ZA8QQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngall.com%2Fcoffee-beans-png&psig=AFQjCNHFtZBpOXkM1141ZhB13na6jvSyiw&ust=1476325595893986
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiZ6pP1ldTPAhVBI2MKHY2dCO4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fvintagevisage.typepad.com%2Fmy-blog%2F2012%2F09%2Fvintage-bee-and-beehive-tea-cosy-cozy-knitting-and-crochet-patt
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwicqv2tj-3PAhXKilQKHWZ2AaYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.allposters.com%2F-sp%2FPopular-Italo-American-Song-Singer-Perry-Como-Posters_i5332307_.htm&bvm=bv.136593572,d
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During the 1931 run-up to the next yearõs election, the Kansas City 

Star published these two patterns (the elephant first, followed ð 

by popular demand ð by the donkey).  òGiddapó was designed 

by the Sedalia (Missouri) Congregational Church Ladiesõ Aid  

Society.  The photo above is of Emma Kickapoo Williams Ellis  

(c. 1883-1942) in Shawnee, Oklahoma, with the òDemocrat quiltó 

she made for Franklin D. Roosevelt, who ran against Herbert 

Hoover in 1932.  She received a thank-you letter from the new 

president after the election.  Emma also made the blue wool robe 

with ribbon applique she is wearing in the photo.   

      ~  C.H.  

(Information from William C. Sturtevant, Handbook of North American 

Indians, Volume 11, p. 666; Kari Schell, onpointquilter.com; Judi Fibush, 

www.vintagekitquilts.net; and the Great Lakes Quilt Center of the Mich-

igan State University Museum, museum.msu.edu/glqc.) 

Craft Show  
November 12, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  

All Saints Academy, 915 West Main Road, Middletown 

 

If you would like to rent a table to sell your craft items, the fee is $45.  

Contact QBS member Gay Gullison. 


